September 2025 LLT Meeting Minutes
Standing Committees
Ordeal: Looking forward to the September weekend.
Elangomat Program: Looking forward to seeing all Elangomats at the September
weekend.
Brotherhood: Preparing for the September weekend, also preparing for the Brotherhood
blitz, which will be at HSR on December 13th.
Vigil: Held a successful July vigil weekend, inducted 5 new vigil honor members in July.
Troop Rep: Doing very well with troop reps, getting lots of them to show up to the LLT
meetings.
Unit Elections: Grayson has stepped down, looking for a new unit elections chair.
Ceremonies: Looking forward to the September weekend.
Fire Circle: Looking forward to a safe fire on the September weekend.
Communications: Working on radios, looking for funds for new radio batteries.
Nominations: Looking forward to the September officer elections.
NOAC 2027: NOAC 2027 will be held at the University of Illinois.
Conclave: Great conclave, Sawyer has stepped down as conclave chair, looking for a new
conclave chair.
Camping Promotions: No report.
Trail Crew: Looking forward to the September weekend.
Projects: Looking forward to the September weekend.
LLD: Looking for a new chair, also preparing for the LLD session on the September
weekend, and planning a session in November.
Kitchen: Looking forward to a good September weekend.
Trustee: Looking forward to finishing cleaning the gutters at the OA lodge.
Banquet: Looking to have the banquet at Saint Peter's church. Mr. Ostrowski will check
on availability and cost before next LLT meeting.
Day of Service: Looking forward to the next day of service.
Cub Day (C5): Looking forward to the next C5 new location, still waiting to hear back
from Paradise Farms.
Fellowship: Looking forward to the September fellowship weekend.

Special Committees
e Youth protection: Looking to remake the committee. The new name of the
committee is now Safeguarding Youth.
Conclave 2025: Looking to finish business with the Section.
100th Anniversary: Planning the hundredth anniversary and also planning the new
rededication ceremony.
e Bridge: Sketches of the design of the new bridge are being made.




Orders of the Day

OAHA: Looking to advertise OAHA more and hope to have more brothers in our
lodge participate.

Merch: Looking to make a merch committee in the near future. This committee
would make new merchandise in our lodge and also help run the trading post
during weekends. The committee would be overseen by the treasurer. Looking for
a merch chair, Adviser would be Ed Dougherty.

Service corps: Looking to make a service corps to basically clean up camp after
the weekend's things, such as cleaning bathrooms, cleaning up sleeping quarters,
and helping with kitchen clean up. This was approved.

Lodge flaps: 100 anniversary flap designs, 1 connected back patch, and then a
four-flap set. The prices are looking to be $50 for the back patch, and then the
four flap set will be $25 for the set, and then $5 for each flap. Four-flap set was
approved, the back patch design will be fixed and brought to OA service
weekend.

OA Camp Staff: Special thanks to the OA camp staff this past summer over at
Camp Horseshoe.

RISE: Keep your eyes out for a section training event.

Respectfully submitted by William Grosick, Recording Secretary, 9/7/2025




